### **Lindenwood University**

### Digital Commons@Lindenwood University

Lindenwood Bulletins / Footnotes

**Newsletters** 

4-30-1990

### Lindenwood Bulletins, April 30, 1990

Lindenwood College

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.lindenwood.edu/bulletins



Part of the Business and Corporate Communications Commons

# BULLETINS

LINDENWOOD

Volume 166, No. 28

April 30, 1990

## **CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES OF '90!**

### SO LONG, FAREWELL...

Well, it's hard to believe, but another school year has just flown by. This Saturday, we'll see members of the 163rd graduating class of **Lindenwood College** take that familiar walk across the stage and into a whole new life.

We're proud of you, **Seniors**. You've survived grueling tests, tough term papers and worked long, hard hours to attain one of your most important accomplishments: a college education.

And for those of you who have earned your **Master's** degrees, congratulations for going through the whole process a second time. Most of you have juggled your studies with full-time jobs and families. We're proud of you too.

From all of us at Lindenwood, our fondest wishes for your continued success and happiness. Congratulations and the best of luck.

#### **EDUCATION ELECTIONS**

Recently, the Lindenwood College Education Club elected new officers for the 1990-91 school year. The new leaders are:

Jerry Chappell	President
Liz Renaud	Vice-President
Katie Crangle	Secretary
Joseph Toigo	Treasurer

These students were chosen for their academic and leadership achievements. Through their hard work, they have shown their committment to the future of education. Congratulations!

By the way, if you're interested in joining the club, contact the Education department at Ext. 355, 356, 357, 358 or 359. (With all those numbers, you're bound to catch someone!)

# PUBLISHED PLAYWRIGHT (well, almost!)

One of Lindenwood College's very own is about to join the list of published authors!

A work by **Bryan Reeder**, professor and registrar extraordinaire, will be printed in an anthology of plays selected by the Association of Science and Technology Centers.

Reeder wrote the two-character, one-act play, "George Washington Carver", in 1987 at the request of the St. Louis Science Center. The play was a special feature exhibit for Black History Month, and was first performed by Lindenwood students at the Scinece Center. Later, the play toured to area elementary and junior high schools.

Most recently, Reeder directed "The Birthday Party" at LC's Downstage Theatre. He also directed "Hot L Baltimore", "Suddenly Last Summer", and "The Collection" for the College.

For the past 5 1/2 years, Reeder has taught classes in voice and diction, English, oral interpretation of literature, Acting I, Directing I, and undergraduate and graduate acting and directing studios. In addition, Reeder keeps things together for students and faculty as Lindenwood's Registrar.

Reeder holds a Master of Fine Arts in Directing from LC, a Master of Arts in Theatre from Wake Forest University, and a B.A. in Speech and English from Northwestern State University. He has taken professional actors' training at the American Academy of Directing Arts in New York and is a member of the American Theatre of Higher Education.

(There's lots more to add, but you get the general picture. This is one busy man.)

Way to go, Bryan! Congratulations!

# ATTACK OF THE KILLER SPACE TOMATOES

No, it's not a goofy remake of that camp cult classic.

It's what the students in **Carolyn Scott's** LCIE Corporate Journalism class are studying...sort of.

It all started six years ago when the space shuttle Challenger launched a satellite containing 57 scientific experiments. The satellite was supposed to be retrieved after six months by Challenger, but you know the end of that story. Anyway, the satellite was recovered this past January after six years in space. The 12.5 million tomato seeds that were on board the satellite are being distributed to students all over the country. The students will grow the space-exposed seeds together with normal seeds and compare the two. Results will be given to NASA for a final report.

That brings us to Carolyn's class. Through her daughter, who lives in Miami and has access to these things, Carolyn obtained some seeds to give to her students. We're not exactly sure what this has to do with Corporate Journalism, but LCIE students are known for their ingenuity, so they'll think of something. Stay tuned for the next installment of "Mutant Tomato Seeds From Outer Space..."

Side Note: Speaking of mutant edibles, did you know that pink grapefruit are a mutation resulting from irradiating the white grapefruit seed? Well, we didn't either. Just another little tidbit to spring on your friends during that next round of Trivial Pursuit.

### KIDS ON CAMPUS

This just in: The Preschool at Lindenwood College will be back on campus for the 1990-91 school year. The preschool will be held in its same location, in the lower level of Cobbs Hall. If you have a child 3-4 years of age, contact the school at 947-6480.

### KARTOON KAPERS

Looking for a way to relive those childhood memories? Join Boris, Natasha, Moose and Squirrel as KCLC sponsors the cult film classic "A Salute to Rocky and Bullwinkle" on May 18, 19, and 20 in Young Auditorium.

Show times are 7 p.m. and 9 p.m. Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, with a special matinee showing at 2 p.m. Saturday and Sunday. Advance tickets are available at Tickets Now Locations or Dial-A-Tix for \$4, or you can buy them at the door for \$5.50. Matinee showings are \$3.00 admission.

See you at the film festival!

### A GENTLE REMINDER...

...to all faculty members: grades are due Tuesday, May 1, by 4 p.m. so that they can be processed in time for graduation.

#### TEMPORARY SHUTDOWN

The Registrar's office will be closed Wednesday, May 2, in order to make preparations for Commencement. The office will resume normal(?) operations May 3 for pre-registration. Any requests for transcripts will be processed after graduation.

### **BUTLER HOURS CHANGED**

Hours for Butler Library are changing for the summer. From April 29th through August 21st, the library will be open as follows:

Mon.-Thurs. 9:30 am -9:00 pm

Friday 9:30 am-5:00 pm

Saturday 9:30 am-3:30 pm

Sunday Closed

The library will also be closed Monday, May 28th and Wednesday, July 4th.

### COMMENCEMENT RECAP

- May 2, 3-4:30 pm,
  Rehearsal for Baccalaureate and Commencement front steps of Roemer Hall
- May 4, 7:30 pm,
  Baccalaureate, St. Charles Presbyterian Church
- May 5 , 10 am,
  Commencement 1990. Front of Sibley Hall

"BULLETINS" is published weekly by the Public Relations office. Students responsible for producing the newsletter are: Pam Allen and Jeanne Malpiedi. Please send your written notices to Phyllis Morris, director of public relations, via campus mail. Deadline is Thursday at 5 p.m. We welcome any anecocies, news, information and input from Lindenwood facuity, staff and students.